
From the Principal 
Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

Many children have fears that surface at various times in their lives. Sometimes fears are triggered by an 

event or an unfortunate accident. Children can also learn fears from adults e.g. fearing a trip to the dentist 

because they have overheard their parents own fears. 

 

Parents can help their children deal with fears. Some suggestions include: 

 Distinguish between caution and fear. Caution is the recognition of possible dangers and consideration 

of ways of dealing with them safely. Fear can be debilitating and diminish the ability to cope. 

 Investigate the source of the fear by listening to your child. Show them you understand how they feel 

and give them permission to express their feelings. 

 Reassure them by telling them the truth. Ensure there are as few changes as possible in their lives 

following a trauma. 

 Teach them some skills to cope, give them ideas on how they might beat their fears. 

 View the positive side of events and show your faith in their ability to cope. Just as children pick up on 

parental anxiety they also learn optimism from their parents. 

         

   Michael Grose ‘Parenting Ideas’. 

 

Kind Regards 

Anne Hines 

Principal 

 

Reports and Parent/Teacher Interviews 

School reports will be sent home on Friday 23rd June. Parent/Teacher interviews will be held primarily on 

Tuesday 27th June. This year interviews will be booked online and further information will be sent home.  

 

Table-a-thon 

Please remember to collect table-a-thon money and send to the school office asap. All children who have   

returned money by Friday 23 June will receive a zooper dooper iceblock at lunch on that day. 

 

Social Justice 

Please remember to send in a pair of socks for St Vincent De Paul in the next few weeks to support our social 

justice work here at Holy Spirit. Thank you. 

 

Mufti Day 

The last day of term, Friday 30th June will be a mufti day for students. Students are asked to bring a gold 

coin donation and in return wear sensible play clothes and closed in, jogger type shoes. The money collected 

will go towards technology. 

 

Gymnastics – Stage 2 and 3 

Over the last few weeks our students in years 3-6 have been fortunate to engage in a specialist, gymnastic 

programme. This was the result of a grant application submitted by Mrs Green. 

 

First Communion 

Congratulations to the students who recently received the Sacrament of Eucharist in our parish church over 

the long weekend. Thank you to the parents for their work in the preparation of the children. 
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Year 6 Prayer 
 

Saving God, 
 

We seek you 
in the wind, 
and find you 
in the storm. 

We call to you 
in faith, 

and trust you 
in danger. 
Be with us    

always, 
when we walk 

on troubled 
waters. 

We ask this 
through Christ 

our Lord.  
 

Amen. 
 
 

Water Safety 

This week all children attended a one hour ‘water safety’ presentation. Rebecca Little facilitated the program 

and explained to the children ways to keep themselves and others safe in all kinds of situations involving   

water. 

 

From the Principal continued... 

From Assistant Principal  

Early Bird Reading and Writing will finish for the term this week. We will 

start again in Week 2 of next term. Thank you readers, parents and tutors. 

It was great to see so many children coming into the MPA to be part of this        

program that promotes the importance of reading and writing for all ages. I 

will endeavour to have the certificates for Readers and Tutors to               

participating students by the end of this term. 

 

I would like to especially thank the Year 3 students who had a dual role. 

They were told that they needed to read to a tutor first and then they were 

able to be a tutor and listen to a reader and assist in writing for Kindy or 

Year 1 students. Congratulations to all the children in Year 3 who took up 

the challenge. Well done. 

 

Thank you also to the Year 5 and 6 students who manned the official table, 

giving out cards and organising the process for me. This is true servant  

leadership. 

 

Being able to read is an essential skill in the development of each child. It 

has always been a focus at Holy Spirit and we encourage parents to promote 

the benefits of reading at home. 

 

Below is a list of six elements of instruction that every child should           

experience every day: 

 Every child reads something he or she chooses 

 Every child reads accurately 

 Every child reads something he or she understands 

 Every child writes about something personally meaningful 

 Every child talks with peers about reading and writing 

 Every child listens to a fluent adult read aloud 

 

These points are covered during our Literacy blocks at school, but as always 

we ask parents to ensure that children are reading at home as well.  

 

Reading should also continue during the holidays. Children could read     

different sorts of text other than the readers that are sent home during the 

term. Non-fiction books from the library, children’s magazines, suitable   

articles or stories from the Internet and for the older children … the      

newspaper.  

 

Keep reading and writing and keep learning! 

 

Christine Figuero 

Assistant Principal 

 

 



What’s Happening at Holy Spirit… 

Thursday 15 June  Stage 1 Liturgy of the Word  ~ 12pm 
 
Friday 16 June  School Assembly ~ 2:30pm 
 
Thursday 22 June  Stage 3 Boys Soccer Gala Day  
 
Friday 23 June  Augustinian Prayer ~ 3pm 
   Reports go home 
 
Tuesday 27 June  Parent Teacher Interviews 
 
Thursday 29 June  Stage 2 Boys & Girls Soccer Gala Day 
 
Friday 30 June  Mufti Day ~ Gold coin donation 
   Last day of Term 2 
   Term 3 commences Monday 17 July 
  

Congratulations to the following students who have received  
 Awards at our School Assembly on Friday 2 June 

 
Principal Award 
Jaxon (KR), Sofia (KW), Tiana (1R), Mary (1W), Connor (2R), Prabnleen (2W), 

Mitchell (3R), Angus (3W), Zoe (4R), Ayesha (4W), Jarred (5R), Jaida (5W), 

Hayden (6R), Sebastian (6W) 

 

MacKillop Award 
Bol (KR), Akuot (KW), Gizelle (1R), Ava (1W),  Ciara (2R),   Sophia (2W),     

April  (3R), Yannick (3W), Mikayla (4R), Lynette (4W), Ellie (5R), Eloise (5W),    

Grace (6R), Jasmine (6W) 

 

Holy Spirit Award 
Georgia (KR), Noah (KW), Hunter (1R), Sienna (1W), Mia (2R),  Alad (2W),  

Irene (3R), Ranya (3W), Lachlan (4R),  Marko (4W), Isabella (5R), Flynn (5W), 

Marina (6R), Maya (6W) 

 



Year 6 Writing Samples  



Year 6 Writing Samples continued...  

Student Attendance rate for last 

week was 95% 

Remember every school day counts! 

Administration 

Kiss-n-Ride 

Just a reminder to parents that Kiss-n-Ride finishes at 3:30pm. All students need to be picked up by 

this time. We understand on the odd occasion that parents/carers may be delayed, if so please      

contact the school office. 

 

Fees 

Parents please be advised that Term 2 fees are now overdue and must be finalised immediately. 

 

This excludes parents who have made and are adhering to direct debit/BPay arrangements with the 

Catholic  Education Office or who have notified the school office, in writing, that they will be making 

regular part  payments. 



Community Events 


